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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 
September 5, 2017 

 
 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on September 5, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Kraak, 
Treasurer Barkel, Trustees Brink, Oonk, Overweg and Riemersma  
 

Supervisor Nykamp called the meeting to order.  
          Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
           Invocation offered by Supervisor Nykamp. 
 

17-35            Motion made by Trustee Oonk to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2017 meeting.  
           Treasurer Barkel supported the motion which passed.  

 
  
Business Items:    
 

a. The request from Everstream GLC for a METRO Act Permit was tabled until the review by 
our attorney is complete. 

 
b. Changes were proposed to the penalties section of the Truck Route Ordinance to change 

a violation from a misdemeanor to a municipal civil infraction. Trustee Brink motioned to 
approve ORDINANCE #389 TRUCK ROUTE AMENDMENT. Trustee Oonk seconded the 
motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Nykamp, Kraak, Barkel, Oonk, Brink, Overweg, and Riemersma. 

 
c. Treasurer Barkel motioned to approve RESOLUTION #849 HAWWTP DESIGNATION to 

terminate the previous designation of Holland Board of Public Works as the administrator 
of the Industrial Pretreatment Program for wastewater discharge. Trustee Overweg 
seconded the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Nykamp, Kraak, Barkel, Oonk, Brink, Overweg, and Riemersma 

 
d. Treasurer Barkel motioned to approve RESOLUTION #850 ZCWP DESIGNATION to 

designate the Zeeland Clean Water Plant as the administrator of the Industrial 
Pretreatment Program for wastewater discharge. Trustee Brink seconded the motion 
which passed unanimously with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Nykamp, Kraak, Barkel, Oonk, Brink, Overweg, and Riemersma 

 
e. The Board received a map outlining a proposed draft of changes to the I-96 Business 

Loop.  The initial reaction was that these changes could potentially cause even more 
congestion and accidents.  

Committee Reports: 
 

a. PARKS & RECREATION – The Drenthe Grove Chicken BBQ was a success. They sold out all 
but 10 tickets. 

 
b. ROADS – The shoulders on Adams St are being finished this week.  

 
Supervisor’s Report: 
 
a. The Drenthe Grove Ball Field is in the process of being torn down to prepare for the upgrades that 

Zeeland Recreation will be doing this fall. 

 

 

 

 

 



2 

 

b. The water tower is being repainted at the Drenthe Grove. 
  

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm 
   Respectfully submitted, 
   Kate Kraak – Clerk 

    


